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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
 July  2018 

 
 “And this is life eternal, that they might know thee the only true God, and Jesus Christ, whom 
thou hast sent.” (John 17:3).  Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord.  
 
 The Lord in His gracious providence has provided the means for us to put several Gospel 
articles in one of our local newspapers.  I am putting the articles in the weekly regional newspaper 
as it is distributed widely throughout the mid-west region of Western Australia.  In this manner, the 
articles will be made available not only to the area of Geraldton where we live, but also beyond to 
the more remote towns and communities along the north and south coasts as well as inland into the 
outback. 
 
 It is our hope that the Lord will be pleased to use this means to bear witness to the glorious 
Gospel, as well as to reach His lost sheep in these areas.  It is our prayer also that the Lord will use 
this means to open doors of opportunity to further His work and word and provide grace for us to be 
faithful. 
 
   Thank you all once again for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and support for 
the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 
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The War on Plastic: 
 
It is no longer politically correct for a grocery store to use plastic sacks to bag your groceries.  There is a 
war on plastic, even though it is recyclable, and these supposed “one use” plastic sacks are now 
officially banned over here.  However, you can walk down a grocery store aisle and get a one-use plastic 
trash can liner.  Therefore, this new rule doesn’t make sense to us as we have always used our grocery 
sacks more than once.  We still have a large stash of them; however, it feels as though we will now have 
to be careful and not display them in public.  You never know where a plastic police person might be 
lurking.  What could I say?  “Oh, I’m so sorry that my husband doesn’t think he needs a suitcase on short 
trips, he likes to use the gray plastic sacks from Woolies.”  If someone had told me ten years ago that we 
would be embarrassed to use a plastic sack, I would have thought it was a joke.  But now I see the 
potential of it all.  It might be worth a lot of money in twenty years to own a plastic sack that has the logo 

of Target on it.  � 

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


